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DRAFT

POLICE COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING
OCTOBER 9, 2012

1. CALL TO ORDER

The Regular Meeting of the Police Commission was called to order at 7:02
P.M. in the Police Department Training Room of the Simsbury Town Offices.
Present were Chairman Michael Long, Commissioner Edward Cosgrove,
Commissioner Carl Eisenmann, Commissioner Harvey Goodfriend, Commissioner
Brendan Walsh, Chief Peter Ingvertsen and Captain Nicholas Boulter.

2. CORRESPONDENCE

Commissioner Cosgrove and Commissioner Walsh read the Summary of Letters
received since the last Regular Meeting of the Commission on September 10,
2012. (Addendum 1)

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Commissioner Goodfriend made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Walsh and
passed unanimously to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2012 Regular
Meeting. (Addendum 2)

4. PUBLIC AUDIENCE

There were no members of the public present at the meeting.

5. OLD BUSINESS

None

6. REPORTS

a. Chairman’s Report

Chairman Long updated the Commission on a recent meeting that took place to



discuss the progression of the contract talks between the Town and the
IBPO.

b. Chief’s Report

The Chief provided the Commission with an update on the following:

. The status of the contract negotiations between the IBPO and the
Town.
. The recent studies that have been done on portions of Hedgehog Lane

that experienced accidents in the last three years.
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. The State of Connecticut will be reviewing established speed limits
in Town, but the process will take some time.

. The Department was contacted by only one of the individuals that
had been offered identity protection after the recent accidental one-time
publication of four social security numbers on the daily arrest log that is
published online.

. The construction on the radio upgrade will begin in November.

. The Department’s newest officer is doing well in the Academy, all
reports received have been positive.

. Longtime Dispatcher Maureen Fallon has retired after 25 years of
service.
C. Consolidated Monthly Report for August 2012 (Addendum 3)

Commissioner Goodfriend asked the Chief if the increase in the number of
incidents had an effect on the Departments ability to respond to calls.
The Chief indicated that call response was still good even with the recent
increase in calls.

7. NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Cosgrove asked for clarification regarding the release of the
911 call from the recent murder/suicide. The Chief explained that the



recording was considered public information and had been requested by one
area television station, but so far had not been broadcast to the public.

8. AJOURNMENT

Commissioner Goodfriend made motion to adjourn at 7:42 P.M. Commissioner
Cosgrove seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael T. Long, Chairman
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